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Item No.

Request for North West Community Council Consideration

x Included on Agenda D Added Item D Request from the Floor
(Submitted to Municipal (Submitted to Municipal
Clerk’s Office by Noon Clerk’s Office by Noon
Thursday) Monday)

Date of Council Meeting: February 23, 2015

Subject: Allocation of Funds from the Community of Sackville Landfill Compensation Fund

Motion for North West Community Council to consider:

That the North West Community Council provide a transfer of $120,000 from the Community of
Sackville Landfill Compensation Fund to the Sackville Lakes Park and Trails Association.

Reason:

To build a parking lot on First Lake Drive for safe access to the Glen Slaunwhite First Lake Trial
and the Sackville Lakes Provincial Park. Cars currently park on First Lake Drive creating an
unsafe situation for those using the park and trails, and the First Lake Drive walkers, runners and
local vehicular traffic.

Through 1993 PNS legislation, the province established the “Community of Sackville Landfill
Compensation Act” which provided $5,000,000 to the municipality and held in trust by the
Community Council responsible for Sackville (now Lower Sackville, Middle Sackville, and Upper
Sackville). The Act states “The Municipality shall expend the Fund for the benefit of the
Community of Sackville” Most of this money has been disbursed since then for various Sackville
community purposes. The last approved disbursements by North West Community Council was
on March 29, 2012.

Finance confirmed the January 31, 2015 total fund balance of $1,327,699.24. The restricted bursary
fund balance is $556,750.63. The balance available for distribution is $770,948.61 which would
leave a balance of $650,948.61 if this request is approved.

Outcome Sought:

North West Community Council support for the distribution of funds.
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